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      MEETING MINUTES
Thursday 18th May 2023 4pm at the Seymour Hub
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	Present 
Jo Trigg Chair, Pat Baker, Rob James, Treasurer, Alison Jones, Stewart Palmen, Colin Kay Secretary, Annali Bamber-Jones, Rebecca Lockwood, Meg Aubrey CEO, Zoe Meaden Community Manager.
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Tracy Sullivan, David Whewell, George Brown, Verena Buchanan
No interests declared.
	

	2.
	Approval of the minutes of 09.03.23 
Minutes approved. 
	

	3.
	Review of actions from previous meeting and matters arising
· Longfield Portacabin. This is on hold because of the Mill Street project.
· Rayne Foundation CK has made an application which has been unsuccessful. The process had helped to develop ideas around the Befriending Scheme.
· National Lottery application. This has been submitted for £420K over 4 years. Expect a response in about 12 weeks to submit second stage. The Core Purpose group need to meet again to work on the new 5 year strategic plan which will be needed for the second stage. 
· New kitchen for Seymour Hub. Awaiting a fitter. Negotiations underway.
	MA

MA

	4.
	Community Hub

· ZM explained that the current space is too small and lacks office space and small rooms to deal with sensitive issues. This is causing staff stress. They desperately need to move to a larger space.

· TF had been offered the Game premises, which is bigger than the current Hub, and has the mezzanine. It is not certain now whether Game are leaving.  There are no other suitable premises in The Shires. ZM would prefer to be in The Shires because of the support they get from the security staff. ZM will explore other property and the security issue.

· JT was concerned about taking on another lease commitment because of the low level of reserves TF has. If the NL bid is successful, it will cover the rent.

· CK proposed that in principle Trustees accept the need for the Community Team to find new premises so that if an opportunity arises action can be taken quickly. It was agreed in principle to pursue additional community space based on costs similar to The Shires offer e.g., £12k pa.
	ZM

	5.
	Presentation of the Finances
· RJ presented an operating summary. This is a streamlined reporting document showing monthly performance and the Year To Date. Income is more or less in line with expectations. We had expected £10,000 from Selwood Housing. This is a question of timing and will correct itself. Expenditure is also in line with the plan apart from an invoice of £6,000 from Bath University.  This position is recoverable and is nothing to be concerned abpout.
· Mill Street costs have not yet been included.

· Cashflow is very conservative.

Risk Register

· The Finance Group have developed a Risk Register copy of which will be kept in a separate folder on the in OneDrive.
· CK asked all Trustees to read through it and consider.
· Are there any risks that have not been identified?

· Do they disagree significantly with any of the score for likelihood and impact?

· Are there any other mitigation measures that need including?

Responses to CK
Fundraising

· MA is preparing a fundraising strategy which will set out our needs, identify potential funders and set targets.
· Application to Children In Need for £102,000 over 3 years was not successful. We can apply again next Spring. 

· Doing a number of smaller applications e.g., ZM applying to Hubbub and umbrella organisation for community fridges, Sport England, the Wiltshire Community Foundation to support older people.

Corporate Fundraising

· ZM to arrange a new meeting. 
Staffing 
· EH new member of staff on the community side has made an excellent start and has great potential.
· Some of our sessional youth workers are completing PGCEs and looking for jobs so are likely to move on.
	All

MA
ZM


	6.
	1 Mill Street

· An application has been submitted to the VCUF for £50,000 of which TF will need to contribute 25% of matched funding. A decision will be made next week. 

· Selwood had contributed money to the cost of a portacabin on Longfield and have been asked if £5,000 can be used on Mill Street, Confirmation of their agreement is expected soon.
· An application is being made to the Area Board for £12,000 to cover the cost of equipment.

· Hoping to have it up and running by September.
· CK reported interested from WC in terms of hiring the space for daytime use.
· CK also expressed the desire that when possible young people might be involved in the development of Mill St.
	Possible young people might be involved in developing the premises.


	7.
	Youth Report (Report circulated.)
· DM was outstanding in her participation and support for the Odyssey. Was praised by others as being an outstanding youth worker.
	

	8.
	 Community and Neighbourhoods (Report circulated)
· This was welcomed, the pictures especially. ZM is working on developing case studies.
	

	9.
	Safeguarding

· RL has now taken over the Safeguarding Trustee role.
· A Safeguarding review has taken place.

· The revised Children and Young People’s safeguarding policy was approved.

· The Vulnerable Adults Safeguarding Policy has now been renamed the Adults at Risk Safeguarding Policy. This is because leading charities feel it is a better and less stigmatising title. JT pointed out that the policy still used the term vulnerable adults in some places. RL to check and correct this. With this amendment the policy was approved.
	RL

	10.
	EDI

· GB working with MA to move EDI to the next level by ensuring it is sustainable and permeates the organisation.

· Planning another EDI Session for staff on 13.07.23. There probably won’t be space for Trustees but there could be a session on this as part of thr strategy day in September.
	

	11.
	Policies and Procedures

· This also needs to be a standing item.

· MA has been working with AB to develop a robust and thorough approach to ensuring TF’s polcies are up to date and regularly reviewed.

· Finance and EDI policies should be reviewed annually as already happens with Safeguarding.
	

	12.
	Health and Safety

· Still looking for external support with this. Trustees to explore possible sources of support.
	

	13.
	AOB  
· MA proposed that as we grow it would be useful to have a Patron or Patrons. MA suggested we approach Flo, the writer of The Four winds, the episode of the National theatre’s Odyssey project that was performed at the Town Hall.  JT strongly supported this, and it was agreed.
	


Further meetings all starting at 4pm in the Seymour Hub

Thursday 13th July

Thursday 21st September AGM and Strategy Day

Thursday 9th November



